
February 22, 2017 

Michigan Workforce Development Agency 
Victor Office Center 
201 North Washington Square 
Lansing, Michigan 48913 

11pp1 · cliatn synergy 

RECEIVED 
MAR 0 6 2017 

WIA 
WORKFORCE PROGRAMS 

Re: syncreon Plant Closure - WARN Notice Notification Extension 

To Displace Workers Unit: 

On December 8, 2016, A WARN Notice Notification was sent out to you in regard to syncreon 
North America, Inc. 's ("syncreon") intention to permanently close its operations located at 5800 
Ann Arbor Road, Dundee, Michigan 48131 ("Dundee Facility"). syncreon's operations were 
scheduled to cease at the Dundee Facility between February 7, 2017 and February 21, 2017. 

However, due to our customer's demands which are beyond our control, syncreon's operations 
will be extended beyond February 21, 2017. Unless otherwise notified, your employment will be 
terminated between March 6, 2017 and March 19, 2017. This letter is being provided in 
accordance with the requirements of federal and state law. 

For further information regarding this matter, please contact me at 734-529-9644. 

Sincerely, 

Jonathan Bushing 
Human Resource Generalist 
syncreon 
ionathan. bushing@external. fcag roup. com 
5800 Ann Arbor Road · Dundee, Ml 48131 · USA 


